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t  The big message this week was all about anti-bullying, and this was 
received loud and clear at the Backflips Against Bullying Show on 
Tuesday.  There was lots of leaping and jumping, and tumbling and 
turning.  By all accounts, the students were “wowed” by the 
athleticism and the antics of the three presenters Johnny, Mallory 
and Blake.  Some were even brave enough to be part of the show, 
being leapt over by Johnny.   Mrs Nelson even got in on the action! 

Throughout the show the themes of building resilience, 
acknowledging mistakes, making changes to behaviour and 
being accepting of consequences were all delivered by the team.  

Bullying is never OK any where or at any time! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Bell Time from Term 2 
 

A reminder to all families that the school bell will ring at 8:55 
each morning to start the school day.  All students need to 
arrive prior to this time.  
 
 
 



NAPLAN  

NAPLAN will take place from the 11th-21st May for students in Years 3 
& 5. Once again, students will complete the online format with the 
exception of the Year 3 writing test. Parent information is available via 
the Sentral Parent Portal or by visiting  
https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/resources/naplan-online-
information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf 
If you know your child is going to be absent during this time, please 
advise the classroom teacher to allow for alternative arrangements to 
be made.  
 

Sporting Achievements 

Congratulations to Mel H from 3L, who competed in the 

Little Athletics State Championship for her age group in 

Shot Putt.  She did an outstanding job in her 

competition, in very challenging conditions, given the 

recent weather we have had. Mel is very proud of her 

achievements, as is her family and LMPS. 

Well done Mel! 

 

Young Leaders Day 

The leadership team travelled to 

Sydney yesterday to be part of the 

Young Leaders Day event. They got 

to meet fellow student leaders from 

other schools as well as listen to 

motivational speakers.  They 

represented our school with pride and 

had an exceptional day. 

 

Congratulations to all students who received an award at the 

Recognition Assembly for Respect this morning.  

As this will be the last newsletter for Term One, I wish 

everyone a happy Easter and a safe and restful 

holiday break.   

 

Narelle Baldwin 

Principal 



 

Sports News 

The rain across the Central Coast this week has resulted in all PSSA 

trials and fixtures being postponed. Team managers are working hard to 

reschedule these dates and more information will be passed on shortly. 

The Primary Cross Country has also been rescheduled to Thursday 

29th April (Term 2, Week 2). A note for this will be sent home at the 

beginning of Term 2. Please keep checking Parent Portal for the latest 

updates and news regarding sport at LMPS. 

Congratulations to 

our Term 1 Assembly of 

Recognition Award Winners 



 
 

  PBL Awards - Term 1 Week 9 

 

Class Respect Responsibility Personal Best 

KJ Charlie  Jace  Lauriel  

KM Logan  Harley  Maddie  

K1/V Rocky  Oliver  Charlotte  

K-6S    

1W Charlie Isabelle  Madison 

1Z Elijah  Areyana Maddilyn 

2L Zane  Hunter  Kyden  

2S Nathaniel & Jack  Rosie   

2/3W Angie  Jake  Cooper-John  

K-6B  Oliver   

3C Maddy George Sienna 

3L Tayden  Ava  Bella  

4N Jacklyn  Phoenix  Zara  

4R Jasper  Jaspar  Taj  

K-6R   Joshua & Ethan  

5C Charlie  Emily  Ebony  

5K Kaprice  Ziggie  Jacob  

6J Teleisha  Taneisha  Lachlan  

6W Hunter  Mitchell  Oran  

Library Bella  3L Heath  3C Grace 2/3W 

RFF Chelsea  3L  Lauriel  KJ 

Kai  2L 

Indi  4R 

Hunter  6W 

Isaac  2S 

Wristbands    



                   PBL News  

This week classes have completed a lesson focusing on 

polite talk and keeping calm.  

We are looking for students to be Respectful, Responsible 

and do their Personal Best by speaking kindly to others at all times, in 

all settings. 

To do this, students need to: 

• Use kind language when speaking to others. 

• Use an appropriate voice level. 

• Use calming strategies when they do not agree with someone 

 



 
 
 

 

Primary  

Cross Country Update 
 

Great news primary students! The postponement of our Primary Cross Country due to 
the heavy rains we've been experiencing means that you have an extra month to 
prepare and train! Our new date for this year's Primary Cross Country is Thursday, 
29th April (Week 2, Term 2). Looking forward to seeing you all there after the holidays! 

  

Christine Adamson 

Primary Cross Country Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

Mel at Little Athletics  

State Championship  



  

            LIBRARY NEWS 
 
 
 
 

Book Club Issue 2 has been ordered. It should be back before the end of term.  

Fingers crossed.  
 
A BIG thank you to everyone who ordered. 
 

This term there is a BOOK FAIR in the library: 

 
Friday 26

th
 March to Thursday 1

st
 April (last week in Term 1) AND 

Tuesday 20
th
 April to Thursday 22

nd
 April (first week in Term 2).  

With Issue 2 for the Book Club out, there are big decisions……. 
To purchase from the catalogue or at the Book Fair – or both?? 
 
The Book Fair will coincide with the Easter Hat Parade. 
  

So you will be able to…. 

 

 

                                    To the  

 
 
 
 

BOOK FAIR  Week 10 

26th march – 1st April 
 

in  
 

Book buying times: 

8:30 - 9:00am and 3:00 – 3:30pm 

and before and after the Easter Hat Parade on 

 Wednesday 31st March (12:30pm)   



 
 
 

 



  

 

 



  

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 

 



  

 

 



 

 

 


